EAST KESWICK WILDLIFE TRUST

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on Wednesday, 11 May, 2022 via Zoom.
PRESENT:
Trustees: S Bottrell, C Dicker, M Harrison, P Holmes, T Meadley, D Smith, M Smith

Secretary: D Lord  




   
5 members 

The Chairman welcomed all those present.

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:
S Pinkney, P Lord
MINUTES OF LAST AGM, 18 May 2021:

The minutes were read and it was proposed by Melanie Smith and seconded by Caroline Harding that they be signed as a true and correct record.

MATTERS ARISING:

There were no matters arising.
REPORTS OF OFFICERS FOR YEAR 2021/2022:

a) TREASURER’S REPORT:

The Treasurer then presented a Statement of Financial Activities for the year ended 31 March 2022 and a Balance Sheet as at 31 March 2022. The net assets of the Trust were valued at £104,421. 
It was proposed by Thomasin Meadley, seconded by Simon Bottrell, and unanimously agreed by those present that the accounts be adopted.

b) MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY’S REPORT:
Corinne Dicker reported that membership currently stands at 151: 75 families, 24 individuals, 44 concessionary members and eight life members. Members are mainly local although increased attendance at the reserves during Covid had brought in some members from further afield. Income from subscriptions is just under £3,000.
c) TRUSTEES’ REPORT:

The Chairman read highlights from the Trustees’ report which may be read in full on the website. On behalf of the Trustees, the Chairman thanked everyone for their continued support, in particular the volunteers who attend the Friday work party. 
d)
ELECTION OF OFFICERS AND COUNCIL MEMBERS:

New Trustees – Paul Holmes proposed, Corinne Dicker seconded and those present unanimously agreed that Emma Wren and Phil Delaney be appointed as Trustees. 
In line with the constitution, four Trustees – Simon Bottrell, Paul Holmes, David Smith and Melanie Smith stood down. It was then proposed by Thomasin Meadley, seconded by Gillian Taylor and unanimously agreed by those present that they should be reappointed for a further three year term. 
It was proposed by David Smith, seconded by Michael Harrison and unanimously voted by all present that Simon Bottrell should be formally elected as Vice Chairman.
The Chairman confirmed the officers of the committee are as follows:


Chairman



-
David Smith



Vice Chairman


- 
Simon Bottrell
Treasurer



-
Michael Harrison

Secretary



-
Debbie Lord



Joint Membership Secretaries
-
Corinne Dicker







- 
Thomasin Meadley



Publicity Officer


-
Paul Holmes
e)
ANY OTHER BUSINESS:

Andy Turner was thanked for all his hard work as Vice Chairman.
Sylvia Pinkney, an important founder member of the Trust, has resigned as a Trustee and her tremendous commitment over the years to the Trust was gratefully noted.

Paul Holmes felt the AGM might be better attended if all members were invited by email. David Smith agreed but also noted that the AGM would hopefully take place in the Village Hall again next year with the usual guest speaker.

Finally, David Smith mentioned there was another vacancy for a Trustee and asked those present to consider appropriate candidates. 

…………………………


……………………..

Chairman




Date
